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VICTIMS OF FIRST OIL SLICK REMEMBERED

Relatives of the men who tried to rescue the victims of the world’s first big oil disaster at sea are commemorating the occasion’s 100th anniversary. The US-registered Thomas W. Lawson, then the world’s largest sailing vessel at 123m (404ft), hit rocks off the Isles of Scilly and sank with the loss of 16 of her 18 crew on Friday December 13, 1907. The ship had sailed from Pennsylvania and was bound for London with a cargo of 2.5 million gallons of paraffin oil. The tragedy led to the world’s first oil slick. Osbert Hicks, who is 78, was told by his father Jack, then 17 and the youngest member of the St Agnes lifeboat crew, that the skipper of Thomas W. Lawson had refused to abandon ship and ordered his crew to climb the vessel’s masts to avoid being washed overboard. All seven of the masts snapped when the ship was dashed on to rocks, and the sailors drowned in the oil. An exhibition remembering the ship and the disaster has opened at the National Maritime Museum in Falmouth, England. [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG and Hazmat Group for forwarding this story] http://www.timesonline.co.uk/tol/news/uk/article3042966.ece 

Ivory Coast Still Suffering from Toxic Spill

More than a year after 500 tons of toxic waste from Europe were dumped illegally around the Ivory Coast's economic hub, Abidjan, roughly a fourth of the area poisoned by the spill has not yet been cleaned up. Many residents of the commercial capital remain ill and uncompensated for their ailments.  [Thanks to Don Johnston of DG and Hazmat Group for forwarding this news item]  http://www.turkishweekly.net/news.php?id=51040
2008 KEYNOTES FOR GOVSEC, U.S. LAW AND READY

The GovSec, U.S. Law and Ready Conference and Exposition will take place on April 23 - 24, 2008 at the Walter E. Washington Convention Center, Washington, DC. Keynote speakers include Julie Myers, Assistant Secretary, Immigration & Customs Enforcement, Department of Homeland Security; Gregory Cade, Federal Emergency Management Agency's Assistant Administrator (Fire Administrator), US Fire Administration and Lauri Almann, Permanent Undersecretary of Defence, Republic of Estonia. www.govsecinfo.com
Lamor acquires Tarwell Ltd, half of Tarw-Trading Ltd, and launches new company for Subsea technologies

In a contract signed December 5, 2007, Lamor Corporation Ab has acquired Tarwell Ltd, an oil spill recovery technology company based in Raisio, Finland. At the same time, Lamor has purchased 50% of Tarw-Trading Ltd.   Following the acquisition, Lamor owns the rights to Tarwell’s oil spill recovery equipment and patents and founds a new company, Lamor Subsea Ltd, together with Tarw-Trading Ltd. Lamor Corporation Ab, celebrating its 25th anniversary this year, provides oil spill recovery equipment globally. Lamor has been active in 90 countries and the annual turnover for the last financial year grew to 33 million EUR. The growth prospects are good, and the Tarwell acquisition strengthens Lamor market position even further. Tarwell Ltd, founded in 1990, is a company producing and importing high quality subsea, safety and oil spill recovery equipment and systems. Tarwell Ltd employs four persons, and has an annual turnover of 1 million EUR. Lamor’s and Tarwell’s oil spill recovery equipment portfolios compliment each other well and increase the range of efficient oil recovery solutions offered to our customers. www.lamor.com
US COAST GUARD LAGS IN REVIEWING OIL LEAK PLANS

Coast Guard Commandant Thad Allen, under pressure from a bipartisan group of senators, has admitted that his agency is more than a year behind in reviewing the response plans for spills and leaks filed by owners of large cargo vessels, such as the one that caused last month's spill in San Francisco Bay. "We are behind, and our goal is to get that review done in the next 12 to 18 months," Allen told a hearing of the Senate Commerce Committee. He stressed that because of budget limitations, the Coast Guard - now part of Homeland Security - must juggle many priorities. "We don't have adequate resources right now," Allen said when pressed by Sen. Olympia Snowe of Maine, the ranking Republican on the Oceans and Coast Guard subcommittee. http://www.mercurynews.com/ci_7758128?nclick_check=1
San Franciso spill cleanup costs expected to hit at least $61 million

The Coast Guard's commandant, Adm. Thad Allen, told Congress he expects the cost of cleaning up the San Francisco Bay oil spill to hit at least $61 million - and is likely to climb even higher. The $61 million figure is significant because it's what the owner of the Cosco Busan, which spilled 58,000 gallons of fuel after striking the Bay Bridge on Nov. 7, is required to pay under federal law. Allen said the costs will rise to finish the cleanup and restore coastal areas and sensitive wildlife habitat. But those liability limits, set by the Coast Guard for each type of ship, can be waived if the Justice Department determines a spill was caused by gross negligence. Allen hinted that's a strong possibility in this case, in which investigators believe the bar pilot and the ship's captain might have made crucial mistakes that led to the collision.
 http://www.sfgate.com/cgi-bin/article.cgi?f=/c/a/2007/12/19/MNDMU0UIT.DTL
UNEP deploys team of experts to help with oil spill in Republic of Korea

An emergency response plan has been activated by the United Nations Environment Programme to help the Republic of Korea respond to the worst oil spill in its history. On 7 December, the oil tanker Hebei Spirit collided with a barge 100km south of Seoul, releasing 10,500 metric tonnes of crude oil into the sea. The oil slick is affecting approximately 160 km of coastline near an important habitat for birds. As well as threatening to enter Cheonsu Bay, which is home for about 400,000 migratory birds, the spill has hit key fishing grounds and is expected to damage the livelihoods of up to 27,000 aquaculture workers in the area. The emergency has triggered a major clean-up operation involving 200,000 people -mostly volunteers -as well as 327 vessels, 17 airplanes and 13 helicopters. In response to the disaster, an oil spill contingency plan was launched by UNEP's Northwest Pacific Action Plan (NOWPAP) upon the request of the government of the Republic of Korea. As part of this, NOWPAP member countries China and Japan have sent around 100 tonnes of dispersant to RoK, and Japan has sent in a team of experts upon the Korean government's request. joint UN-EU rapid environmental assessment team was also sent on site to help the authorities to mitigate the effects of the spill. Additional support has come from the United States coastguard, which has sent a team to give expert advice, and a private company in Singapore which is providing aircraft support.
 http://www.reliefweb.int:80/rw/RWB.NSF/db900SID/EGUA-79ZNE8?OpenDocument
For the latest situation report on the Hebei Spirit oil spill published on the Environmental Emergencies site of OCHA (UN Office for the Co-ordination of Humanitarian Affairs) go to http://www.reliefweb.int/rw/rwb.nsf/db900sid/SHES-7A9NPC?OpenDocument&query=Hebei%20Spirit
NEW BOARD MEMBERS AT UK SPILL

UKSpill has new Board members, following its recent Board Meeting. Stewart Ower of OHES, and Glyn Humphries of Briggs will join the Board, and Robin Perry of Seacor will become Chairman of the Advisory Council, subject to approval at the AGM. Richard Proctor of Darcy and Dave Salt of OSRL/EARL are standing down at the AGM. http://www.ukspill.org
Legal disclaimer: Whilst ISCO takes every care to ensure that information published in this Newsletter is accurate, unintentional mistakes can occur.  If an error is brought to our attention, a correction will be printed in the next issue of this Newsletter.
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